
 

 

UST:SO06-00-CI61 
A.Y. 2023-2024 

 
TO  :  THE THOMASIAN COMMUNITY  
 
FROM  :  OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL  
 
RE :  ON CAMPUS ROLLOUT OF COMELEC’S  

REGISTER ANYWHERE PROGRAM 
 
DATE  :  22 February 2024  
___________________________________________________________________________________  
 

The University, in partnership with the Commission on Elections (COMELEC) Fourth District, 
Manila, will host the rollout of the COMELEC’s Register Anywhere Program (RAP) on campus 
on 14 March 2024 (Thursday). #RegisterAnywherePH 
 

RAP, a new service program of the COMELEC, is a comprehensive service for voter registration 
for concerned students, University staff (maintenance staff, security personnel, support staff, 

academic staff, officials), UST Hospital Staff, Parishioners, and their relatives that addresses 
the following registration needs: 
 

 New registration: applicable to first-time voters; 

 Transfer of registration: applicable to voters who are moving to a new location; hence the need 

to update their address; 

 Overseas to local transfer: applicable to those who are coming back from abroad and wish to vote 

back home; 

 Correction of entries: the service allows a voter to fix any mistakes in his/her voter information; 

 Change of status: applicable to those who have gotten married or have changed their name; and 

 Reactivation: applicable to voters whose prior registration has been deactivated. 

To facilitate the preparation of logistical requirements by the Central Committee on University 
Events, a preliminary survey is hereby deployed and is expected to be answered by interested 
persons not later than 26 February 2024 (Monday). 
 

Those who will express their intent to avail of the RAP services on 14 March 2024 (Thursday) 
through the preliminary survey shall be promptly advised via email to select from the available 
appointment schedules (i.e., 8:00 am – 9:00am, 9:00 am – 10:00 am, etc.) using the Voter Registration 
Appointment System. 
 

May this endeavor be our collective contribution to ensuring a higher voter turnout for the 2025 
National and Local elections. Thank you.  
 

 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, OP, EHL    
Secretary-General     

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeKrFIrfdRbns-dq3bT7gsU8vvvnPbnkPsT2ggHMYkjACe6ZQ/viewform

